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For Immediate Release – Tuesday, February 19, 2019 

 

Town of Piel - On Monday, February 18, at approximately 4:49 p.m., the Oneida County Sheriff’s Office 

received a 911 call of a two vehicle accident on Highway 45 near Hiles Junction Road. Initial investigation 

shows that a northbound 2010 Chrysler Town and Country van operated by Judie M. Miller 53 of Arkansaw, 

WI had crossed the centerline into the southbound lane.  A southbound 2016 Ford Escape operated by Carsen 

E. Hickson 18 of Conover collided with the northbound van.  As a result of the accident Miller passed away 

at the scene from injuries sustained as a result of the crash.  Hickson and her passenger Kelsey L. Bellman 18 

of Eagle River, WI were extricated from the vehicle and flown to Aspirus Hospital in Wausau.  Bellman later 

passed away from her injuries.  

 

Oneida County Deputies along with the Oneida County Ambulance, Stella Fire and First Responders, Three 

Lakes Fire, Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources, Wisconsin State Patrol, Three Lakes Police 

Department, Spirit Helicopter, MED EVAC Helicopter, and the Oneida County Medical Examiner’s Office 

responded to the scene.  The Oneida County Sheriff’s Office is completing the accident report. The 

Wisconsin State Patrol is completing a reconstruction of the accident.          

 

Any media requesting additional information about this incident should contact Captain Tyler Young 715-

490-1454 or 715-361-5137 
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